Central Carroll Recreation Council
November 14, 2023
Mechanicsville Elementary 


Attendees
Robert Freter		President
Lona Greensfelder	Treasurer
Frank Roelke		Finksburg Baseball	
Steve Krouse		Community Coordinator
Deanna Wills		CCC Mountain Bike Team
Sue DiPietro		Field Hockey
Karen Sparks		Rec Basketball/Gamber Basketball
Kevin Stewart		Gamber Lacrosse
Jamie Noel		Recs & Park
Erin Topolsky		Karate
Sue Grimm		CHE Soccer
Gary Reed		Gamber Football
Tracey Rohrback	Check Hers Lacrosse
Sharon Wallace 	Central Carroll Soccer
Brett Jones		Central Carroll Soccer
Stacy D’Agostino	Secretary

Programs not in attendance:  Crusaders Football

Discussion Points
· Background Checks
· Council will now handle payment of background checks.  Recs and Parks will no longer pay for the background checks. Send a check to Lona and she will pay the invoices from Recs and Parks.
· At the end of each season each program coordinator needs to notify Lona of the of participants and based on that number she will write a check to recs and parks.
· New costs for programs:  $5 per participant for non-field programs and $10 per participant for field programs.	
· $2/participant for general fund, $3/participant for background check and $5/participant for field fund.
1. Program coordinators need to keep track of their volunteers and make sure they are up to date and on the list from the Recs and Parks website.  Karens mentioned that if you click CTRL-F you will be able to search by name.  Here is the link to the list of volunteers/participants of programs -   https://www.carrollcountymd.gov/media/wtbonbsk/background-checks111423.pdf
· Restructuring of Recs and Parks.
· By-law changes are required per Recs and Parks.
· Discussed proposed changes that were sent out via email earlier in the week.   Changes were reviewed and voted on by the council.  All changes were approved.
· Each individual Rec Council will need to file for 501c3 by the end of December.
· Any programs that hold their own money will need to create their own 501c.  Essentially all Tier 2 programs.
· Currently have 5 Tier 2 programs.  If the Tier 2 program has their own EIN and already have their own 501c3 they are fine.  It seems 3 of the 5 Tier programs are fine with the required changes due the Recs and Parks restructuring.
· Need to investigate Gamber programs and CHE Soccer.
· Gamber Optimist is currently structured as a 501c4. Lona to reach out to Lisa to see if 501c4 is acceptable.
· CHE Soccer may fall under FCA, checking to see if they have a 501c3 setup.  If not, their options are to set up their own 501c3 or have the rec council handle their financials.  Lona is fine if they decide to move to a Tier 1 program.
· Basketball 
· Can no longer use West Middle School. Program was notified of this change at the 11th hour (after registration).
· Thankfully, Karen is running both Rec and Travel programs.  She has been able to split courts between rec and travel programs.  The issue she is running into revolves around blackout dates.  Already doubling up for rec program practices.
· Looking for any suggestions to rent space.
· Once potential space is available, Karen will email Frank, Robert and Lona and see if the rec council will pay rental fee.
· Fields
· Asked Jamie to remind facilities that trash cans are not available at Deer Park Pavilion.
· Sue Grimm is looking for volunteers for field maintenance this Saturday at 2pm.  Meet at Memorial Field.  Sue discussed quoted prices of grass seed and dirt with the council.  The council voted and approved payment for seed and dirt. 
· Sue was talking with Matt (man who lines our fields) and he suggested the council constantly throw down grass seeds on the fields.  A possible solution would be to have trashcans of grass seed on fields so programs can throw down before/after practices.
· General Discussion
· Lona will notify vendor to pull porta-pots by end of next week.
· Tier 2 Fall programs will need to pay Lona $10/player along with number of participants.
Recreation & Parks Report: Jamie Noel
· Santa Calling will happen on 12/7 from 5 -8.  Men will be Santa and women will be elves.  If interested in volunteering, reach out to rec and parks.
· December 1st is the deadline for rec council summer camps to be in the Spring Camp Guide
· Will Brozy emailed the self-help approvals last week to the project applicants.
· Please get your spring permit requests turned into the schools.
· Reminder that councils must file for their 501C-3 by 12/31/23.

Treasurer’s Report: Lona Greensfelder
· Have 142K in the bank.

Next meeting will be January 09, 2024, at Mechanicsville Elementary School.

 
